Town of East Hampton

Arts & Cultural Commission

Meeting Minutes

Thursday, August 16, 2012

Eaton E. Smith Meeting Room – Town Hall

Attendees:
Monica Kangley, Elizabeth Sennett, Sheila Tomlinson, Shirley Brooks, Valerie Bozzi, Melissa Pionzio, Kevin Gunning
Absent:
Rachael Mansfield, Steven Kelley, Carol Lane 

The monthly meeting of EH Arts & Cultural Commission was called to order by Chairperson Monica Kangley at 6:33PM. The minutes for July were approved. The minutes for the special meeting on August 9 were approved.

Old Business:

· Sheila handed out copies of a new biography of Wade Russo. Copies will also be distributed during the sing-along event. It was discussed where to email the information promoting the Sing-along. Melissa emailed local churches with the article for promotion.

· Kevin has designed two posters for the sign-along and will create PDFs of the final version and email to the members for printing and further distribution. Cathy Sirois will be included so printouts could be made at the town hall.

· An Arts and Cultural Commission promotional poster was discussed for posting at the sing-along with details about local arts groups. An easel will be available for this. A sign up sheet will be available as well for interested groups. 6PM is the time for members to arrive for set-up. A microphone will be available for Wade if needed. Monica will contact the library for use of the library’s sandwich board sign to advertise at the street. Melissa has posted the date on the A&C calendar located on the town web site. 

· There will be a commission presentation to the Town Council at the high school Sept. 25 at 6:30. Monica has outlined topics:  

1. Accomplishments to date (open house, calendar, sing-along, meet & 
greet event, etc.)

2. Event notices our email

3. Explanation of our mission

4. Future Goals (social media page, brochure, etc.)

New Business:

Monica suggested a speaker for our group knowledgeable of grants. Val mentioned the importance of our support of artists seeking grants and how it often makes the difference in actually being awarded. Kevin suggested investigating an event for an expert to speak in town addressing artists interested in receiving grants. Melissa will do web search about grants.

· Future meetings will involve working on our budget for 2013.

· Melissa offered to begin a Facebook draft page for the commission which would be open to artists and local groups pending our review. Sheila motioned and Shirley seconded the motion.

· December Holiday Fest was discussed. Roy and Lori Cartwright were mentioned to facilitate colonial costumes and signing. Sheila will email them to inquire.

· Monica wishes to include any art group’s meeting dates on our calendar. Val will get Podium Players schedule to promote group.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:11 pm. 

Respectfully submitted,

Kevin Gunning
